OFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 
held on 4th March 2019 at Offenham Village Hall at 7.00pm

Chairman  

Cllr Larraine Knight, Chairman

In attendance  
Diane Cox, Clerk 



Cllrs Richard Evans, Tony Ward, Frederick Young, Marcus 




Taylor & Victoria Jervis



Welcome & receive apologies
Cllr Knight welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Graham, Morgan-Wright & Moran, Dan Curry co-ordinator for Wychavon Sport, Peter Jennings for Offenham Youth Club, Carol Fairs for RBL Club, Amanda Taylor for PCC.
To consider acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on 5th March 2018
Minutes of that meeting were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
Chairman’s Report  
The Chairman, Larraine Knight read out her report which included projects over the last 12 months and thanked all volunteers.  A copy is appended to the minutes.
Reports from Community Representatives including, if present
· Community Policing

PCSO Bradley Sansome reported that Offenham is a relatively low crime area compared to the other villages.  He stated that with the darker nights there has been a spate of shed break ins and advised residents to make sure that their security was adequate and suggested an alarm be fitted to outside buildings. He advised that there had been a successful multi agency campaign in Blackminster where random cars were stopped; a number of offences were registered including stolen vehicles.  He recommended CMS – a community update system which can be registered on the West Mercia website for up to date information on crimes and events in your area.

He asked if anyone had anything that they would like to report. No issues were raised.
· 
Offenham First School


Molly, the Pupil Prime Minister read out a report on the news and events of the school 
over the last year, she stated that she had been the democratically elected Prime 
Minister for 2018/19 by pupils from the school and that they had met MP Nigel 
Huddleston and visited the Houses of Parliament.


A full report is attached to the minutes.

· 
Parochial Church Council & Friends of the Church

The Chairman read out a report which had been supplied by Amanda Taylor on behalf of 
the PCC covering news and events from the last 12 months including the theft of the oil 
from the church.

On behalf of the Friends, Lisa Farmer paid tribute to Tony Gittus who had supported the 
church and maintained the churchyard until his recent death; she stated that he would be 
sadly missed by all. She added that following a plea for help Philip Andrews had kindly 
volunteered to look after the churchyard but would welcome additional support.  A full
report is appended to the minutes including the update on the works required to secure the 
oil tank after the thefts.

· 
Wake Committee

Tony Ward, President of the Wake Committee read out a report on behalf of Peter 
Shilton, Chairman who was unable to attend.  Wake Day takes place on the 8th June; 
there was a plea for new and younger members.  Details of events that took place last year 
were given and a full report is appended to the minutes.
· 
Maypole Club


Mrs Peters spoke on behalf of the Maypole Club and stated that they had 67 members.  
She advised that the meetings were well attended and they were lucky enough to have a 
number of interesting speakers come along. Various outings took place throughout the year 
which were always popular.

· 
Offenham Cricket Club

Gordon Smith, Secretary and junior coach gave a report on the progress of the Cricket Club 
over the last year and announced a programme of events for all ages and experiences.  
The junior coaching sessions were to run again on Sunday mornings with Friday evening 
sessions for the older children.  He stated that it was the 150th anniversary for Offenham 
Cricket Club and a number of events were planned including a tour.  A full report is 
appended to the minutes.
· 
Offenham Youth Club


Pete Jennings was unable to come along this evening but supplied a brief report which was 
read out by the Chairman.  The report stated that average members were between 30 and 
40 children with 5 volunteers who were ex-members now helping to run the club as part of 
their Duke of Edinburgh award programme.  He had added thanks to the PC for their 
support.  Report appended to the minutes.
· 
Offenham Village Hall

Martin Roberts spoke on behalf of the VHC, he advised that a questionnaire had been 
distributed to all households to gather feedback on what facilities residents deemed 
important for their village hall, he requested that as many residents as possible complete 
and return the questionnaire.  He said that plans were being developed for new changing 
rooms and that a new website had been developed this year for online bookings.  The 
sewers were being replaced which would be a great help as they require rodding on a 
regular basis.  New stage lighting was being installed with a grant from the County 
Councillor.  The AGM is on the 11th March.
· 
Offenham Community Charity

Tony Ward read out his report and stating the object codes for the charity.  He stated that 
there were three trustees who meet to consider any applications received. Application 
forms were available from the red folder in the shop.

Full report appended to the minutes.
· 
Seniors Club (Tuesday morning Coffee Club)

Frederick Young advised that the coffee club was self funding by volunteers and all monies 
raised which have been quite significant were donated to various charities throughout the 
year but also funds a popular Christmas Lunch event for 55 members.

· 
Chairman’s request for feedback on the spending of New Homes Bonus Money and 
other monies available through the District Council.

Several members of the public requested that a track be installed around the recreation 
ground; no negative feedback was received for this proposal.

Fencing around the Children’s Play area was considered necessary and gained approval 
from those residents present.


All residents present supported the idea of having a MUGA installed so that older children 
would also have something of interest in the recreation ground. 


A request was received to install a bench on the verge near the Cricket Ground for those 
who have to walk a distance into the village from Newtown and beyond.


A request for tree planting along the verge in Three Cocks Lane was received with the 
suggestion that trees could be sources from the Woodland Trust.  The Head Mistress, 
Offenham First School stated that she would like the children involved in this project should 
it get the go ahead.


There was mention of public toilets raised from the questionnaire distributed by the Village 
Hall committee, feedback from residents present were of concern that it may attract anti-
social behaviour and concerns were raised about maintenance issues.

· 
Any other items raised:

General concerns were raised over a bonfire from a business premises in Offenham that 
took place on the previous Wednesday.  Some residents had reported the problem to 
Regulatory Services but felt that the service was lacking, another resident suggested
that better advice had been received from the Environment Agency.  It was suggested that 
the Fire Service should be contacted if there were concerns about the substances burnt 
being toxic.
The Chairman closed the Annual Parish Meeting at 8 pm which was followed by the ordinary PC meeting.

……………………………………… Larraine Knight, Chairman.
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